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Principal’s Message 
be going towards improvements to our school playground. Congratulations to __________ who 

We sent along a keen team to the annual Graeme West Rugby League 

Tournament in Hawera yesterday. They have been training hard and managed 

to come away with some great wins against some talented opposition. Many 

thanks to Mr Moore for all of his organisation throughout such a busy 

sporting term. 

 

Please ensure that all of your children’s belongings are clearly named. We 

have a number of uniform items in the lost property (this is over in the junior 

block), so come in and check through it if you are missing any items of 

clothing or footwear. Throughout the school, our uniforms are looking great; 

with the only area needing improvement being shoes and socks – these must 

be plain black. Thank you for your support in keeping our learners looking 

smart by wearing the correct uniform. 

 

It is hard to believe that we are now halfway through the school year; which 

also marks the end of my first term in the role of Acting Principal. I would 

like to take this opportunity to thank our amazing learners, staff, whanau 

and Board of Trustees for your ongoing support. It truly is a privilege to be 

a part of such a collaborative network. 

 

We look forward to sharing your child’s learning progress at our Learning 

Conversations, which are occurring in the first two weeks of Term 3. This is 

also an opportunity to meet our Board of Trustees members, learn about 

their role and provide them some input with your views in a friendly 

environment.  The BOT wants and values any feedback and welcomes the 

opportunity to spend time chatting with you over a cuppa and some home 

baking.  

 

Please enjoy a safe, restful break over the next two weeks. We certainly 

look to hit the ground running - literally, with cross-country being our major 

fitness focus. See you all in Term 3! 

 

Ngā mihi, 

Teana McKechnie 

Acting Principal 
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Friday Assembly – 2.30 p.m. in the school hall. 

 Awards assembly. Everyone most welcome. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 3 
Mon 23 July - Term begins 

Thurs 26 July - Parent interviews  3.10-6.30   

Mon 30 July - Parent interviews  2.10-4.30 

Wed 8 Aug - Country 7’s – Springvale Park  Yr5-8 
Mon 13 Aug - Tech session 1 

Mon 20 Aug - Tech session 2 

Wed 22 Aug - School Cross Country   TBC   

Mon 27 Aug - Tech session 3 

BoT Meeting  6.00 p.m. staffroom 

Wed 29 Aug - Kids for Kids – Palmerston North 

Mon 3 Sept - Tech session 4 

Tues 4 Sept - Police Competency Challenge 

Wed 5 Sept - Art Exhibition & Open Evening 

Mon 10 Sept - Tech session 5 

Mon 17 Sept - Tech session 6 

Mon 24 Sept - BoT meeting 6.00 p.m. staffroom 

Wed 26 Sept - Taranaki Cross Country – Hawera 

Fri 28 Sept - School term finishes 

Rugby Draw 

U6 Rippa vs Pirates Black @ Springvale 12B -  10:00 am. Parent duty: Danielle Edwards 

 

U9 vs Ruapehu @ Springvale 10 - 10:00 am. Parent duty: Ylva Robertson 

 

U11 vs Pirates @ Springvale 2 – 9.30 a.m.  Jolene Walton 
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Each week one class will be sharing photos of their learning & activities.  

Check out Tawa Hub  
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DUFFY ASSEMBLY 

We were fortunate to have Patrick McKenna from the ‘Book Bank’ in 
Waverley come to school on Wednesday for our Duffy Assembly. He 
was a great speaker and taught us a lot about how books have been 
created over the years. Everybody’s favourite story was about a book 

with edges made from real gold that the creator had put together using 
his own sweat! Gross, but fascinating. 

 
Thank you so much to the Waverley Lions Club for partnering with the 
Duffy Foundation – you enable every child in our school to receive the 

gift of books every term. We are so grateful! 

 
 
 

Student Voice – Media Team 

Respect self – Respect others – Respect environment  
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